
Next Week in School at a Glance 

Monday 31 Tuesday 1 Wednesday 2 Thursday 3 Friday 4 

 Lunch Menu week 1 

 WBC YEAR END  

  2.30 pm Year 1 

Class Showcase 

 3.15 - 4.15 pm  Y1 - 

6 Kids with Bricks 

 3.15 - 4.15 pm 

Disney Stars 

 5.00 pm Y6 

SATs Parents 
Meeting 

 6 pm Y5 PAN 

Performance 

at the Parr 
Hall 

 8.15 am Eco Warriors, HPL 

team,  Happiness Heroes with 
Animal Welfare mtgs 

 2.30 pm Year 4 Class Showcase 

 3.15 - 4.15 pm Y2 Gardening 

(last one) 

 3.15 - 4.15 pm Y5/6 Crochet 

(last one) 

 8.15 am 

Innov8 
Meeting only 

 3.15 - 4.15 pm 

Y4, 5, 6 Choir 

 The ECO BIG DIG Day £1 

donation for rainforest if 
possible 

 2.30 pm Year 5 Class 

Showcase 

  3.15 - 4.15 pm whole school 

Game Building (last one) 

 School closes for holidays 

The sun has been shining and we have had another lovely week in school.  It is so lovely to see the whole 

school playing together on the field and picnic lunches taking place.   

 

Next week we have our Eco Day, to support our Eco Team purchasing a portion of the rainforest and 

protecting it from deforestation.  This week in assembly, we looked at the way rainforests help us, and how 

we can protect our environment further.  Mr Finch has increased our opportunities for recycling and has 

challenged the children to choose the correct bin for their rubbish.  So far, we have had some excellent 

work across school, and we are already recycling more than previously!  The Big Dig is part of our Eco 

Day, where children will work as a whole school team to prepare the school grounds for spring and summer 

as well as starting to make preparations for the annual flower show in the summer term.  Children may 

come to school in clothes suitable for outdoor gardening work, and if the weather has been wet in the lead 

up, I would kindly ask that they bring a change of shoes.  If children wish to wear rainforest themed clothes 

for the day, this would be lovely.  Mr Finch and the Eco Team are collecting donations of £1 if you are able 

to support at all.   

 

This week we have enjoyed class showcases from Y6, Y3, Y2 and Reception.  The standard has been 

excellent, with wonderful singing, acting, dancing and overall outstanding performances.  Y1, Y4 and Y5 

showcases are this week coming and I know they will be just as creative.  Well done to those classes that 

have shared so far; you should be very proud of yourselves! 

 

Our PAN exhibition has been put in place tonight by Mrs Oakes and Mrs Anderson.  You are able to see 

this on display in the Golden Square for the next two weeks (details of this are later in the update).  Please 

do visit if you are in town as I know you will be just as proud of the children as I am.  

 

Have a lovely weekend, and see you all on Monday for the final week of the half term.  Where is the year 

going! Mrs Quigley   

School Value: Respect 

HPL Value: Agile 

Mrs. Quigley’s weekly message:  



  Picture News 

The Picture News topic for next week is … 
 

‘Should stadiums be used for more  

than just football?’ 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

English football club, Manchester United, has 

announced plans to build the biggest stadium in 

the UK.  The new stadium will cost around £2 

billion, seat 100,000 spectators and will also be 

used for many other things, including concerts.  

It is thought the new development will be built 

close to the club’s existing stadium, Old 

Trafford.  Once it is ready, the current Old 

Trafford stadium may be demolished. 

 

Other clubs support their local communities,  for 

example Liverpool FC works with the Fans 

Supporting Foodbanks project where they 

collect food donations on matchdays and pass 

them to local foodbanks, Everton in the 

Community opened The People’s Place near 

Goodison Park to help people look after their 

mental health (not only for fans but for everyone 

in the community) and Tottenham Hotspur’s 

community coaches regularly visit primary 

schools in north London. 

 

Things to talk about at home: 

 What is the closest football stadium to where 

you live?  Is it ever used for things other than 

football? 

 Do you enjoy watching football or other 

sports?  Have you ever been to a game in a 

stadium or perhaps visited one?  Ask 

someone at home to share their experience. 

 Share your thoughts on the new stadium.  Do 

you think it is a good idea? 

Hot Chocolate and Cake 

This week, the Midday Assistants have chosen the 

following children, who have demonstrated good 

manners and our school values at lunchtimes and 

they will join Mrs Quigley the next week in school (or 

as soon after if that is not possible) for hot chocolate 

and cake: 

 

Reception Jacob B 

Year 1  Sophie MacM 

Year 2  Emily S 

Year 3  Amelia B 

Year 4  Jessica H 

Year 5  Danielle M 

Year 6  Jimmy G 

 

PARENTPAY - IMPORTANT PLEASE READ 

It is Warrington Borough Council’s end of year on 

Monday 31 March and it is essential that all 

lunch/snack accounts are in credit or a zero balance.  

We will send out our usual reminders to top up in the 

morning and it would be really helpful if you could 

add funds as soon as you receive this - we will need 

to follow it up if we don’t hear from you. 

 

As always, if you are having any problems making 

payments, please let us know because we will 

always help if we are able to. 

 

Update from the PFA 

Unfortunately our EGM on 

Tuesday was not as successful as we would have 

liked and so with no people attending we could not 

continue the meeting meaning our events for the rest 

of the year could not be reinstated. Instead we used 

the time to discuss plans for our current funds and 

put some actions into motion for the children.  

 

1. As well as the £1000 we have already pledged to 

the school for improvements to the forest school 

provision, we agreed a further £150 per class to 

spend as they wish for their classrooms.  

2. A "Make the rules day" on Friday 16 May 

3. A non uniform day on Friday 13 June 

4. A Summer disco - guest starring Tj the Dj on 

Thursday 19 June. 

5. End of year ice cream van visit.  

 

More information about these events will be released 

in due course with booking instructions and volunteer 

sign up guidance.    

 

If you couldn't make the meeting for any reason and 

would like to join our PFA-LITE group, please let me 

know via email - kellyhpfa@gmail.com.  



 



 Primary Arts Network Artwork Display 
This year, the Primary Arts Network exhibition will take place in the Golden Square shopping centre 

from Saturday 29 March until Tuesday 22 April inclusive.  The map of where you can find the displays 

is below and Park Road is number 50 (we’ve marked it on the map for you below - we are near to 

Primark/The Works).  We hope you have a chance to see the lovely work the children created. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 ONLINE SAFETY 

Navigating the online world safely is difficult enough for adults and it is even more complicated when it 

comes to our children.  We want to help by providing you with information that we think may be useful 

to you, either now or for the future. We have chosen a couple of topics for this week and will share 

further information each week, we hope you find it useful.   We highly recommend using Warrington 

Safeguarding Partnership’s fantastic new website to keep your child safe online 

https://warrington.onlinesafetyhub.uk/. 

 

 



 
ONLINE SAFETY … continued 
 

 



 
Community Pages  
Any items shared on these pages are for information only and are not endorsed or vetted by school. 

 

Trans Pennine Trail Activity Pack 

Bursting with fun and 
engaging activities, 
children will be 
encouraged to embark on 
a Spring Scavenger Hunt 
and take part in a Great 
British Spring Clean litter 
pick challenge.  

They’ll be able to get 
creative by making Spring 
Lamb cupcakes and 
creating their own Easter 
Egg decorations while 
solving the Easter Word 
search and bringing 
vibrant colours to life with 
picture colouring before 
diving into the next instalment of Mandy Mole’s exciting 
adventure along the Trans Pennine Trail.  

It’s a fantastic way to celebrate Easter and the beauty of 

spring!  Visit the following link to download your pack 

https://www.transpenninetrail.org.uk/welcome-to-our-

childrens-page/   
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